
HARDHOLDER – DECEMBER 1997 
    BUFFALO CREEK GUN CLUB, INC 

               
  
BUFFALO CREEK GUN CLUB MEETING MINUTES – December 12, 1997 
1.  The meeting was called to order at 7:05 PM. 
 
2.  The October and November minutes were read and accepted. 
 
3.  TREASURER’S REPORT 
     The Treasurer’s Report showed a bank balance of $12,878.24.  The Treasurer’s Report was accepted as presented. 
 
4.  MEMBERSHIP REPORT 

An application for membership was received from John Roseberry. The applicant was accepted into the club by 
unanimous vote. 
  

5.  NEWSLETTER REPORT 
218 newsletters were mailed.  The January & February meetings will be combined into one mailing. 
 

6.  SMALL BORE 
The Board Meeting was held 12/6/97 at which the teams and squadding were discussed. 
 

7.  COWBOYS 
The November shoot was cancelled due to weather.  The Memorial shoot will be moved to June.  The January and 
February matches will be moved to Chrystal Lake. 
 

8.  RANGE OFFICER’S REPORT 
There was no Range Officer’s Report. 
 

9.  High Power 
There was no high power report. 
 

10.  JUNIORS 
Juniors Gardella, Eller, and McKenna are graduating to senior status.  The University of West Virginia is 
offering a scholarship to Sommer Benninghoven.  Mike Walton has volunteered to help the Juniors size 
brass. 
 

8. OLD BUSINESS 
• Perry Welch volunteered to install the vents on the outhouses. 
• Pumping of the outhouses is scheduled for the spring. 
• The 1997 Camp Perry Report will be available at the C.S.S.A. Annual Meeting. 
• The Junior raffle program is delayed until later in the year. A 1998 Raffle Permit is needed. 
• The bullet order is in process with delivery scheduled in three weeks. 
• The barrel order is on hold.  Two more barrel orders are needed to get the discount. 
• The spindle project is ongoing. 
• The 1998 Clinic Schedule was approved.  Several suggestions on how to improve the clinics were discussed. 
•  The A.M.U. will conduct  a clinic at BCGC this summer. 
• The 1998 shooting calendar was discussed.  A motion was made, seconded and passed to approve the BCGC 

dates.  
• Preliminary work to obtain approval for the range expansion is continuing. 
• The tabled bullet fund program was withdrawn. 
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9.   NEW BUSINESS 
• The draft of the Hold-Harmless-Agreement was discussed.  Once completed it will need to be signed by 

everyone over 18 each time they use the range. 
• It was confirmed that the BCGC Board position of Cowboy Executive Officer is an elected position. 
• George Kruger volunteered to be the C.M.P. contact person. 
• A question was brought up concerning when a rifle is considered “SAFE”.  A rifle is considered safe when 

the open bolt indicator is installed.  
• A motion was made, seconded and passed to offer Mr. Gavend a continuing Associate Membership for services 

rendered in the past and continuing into the future. 
 
 
The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 
 
 
Reminder 
 The Buffalo Creek Gun Club Annual Meeting, dinner and Board elections will be held on Saturday 
January 10, at the County Line Barbeque.  Watch your mail for additional details. 
 
 
BCGC Board Meetings 
 Want to attend a BCGC Board Meeting and become more involved with the club?  Board Meetings are 
held at 7:00PM on the third Tuesday of every month at VFW POST 322,  3860 South Jason, Englewood. 


	BUFFALO CREEK GUN CLUB MEETING MINUTES – December 12, 1997 
	Reminder 
	 
	BCGC Board Meetings 



